
  

“Gathering together, Growing in faith,  
and Going into the world in  

Jesus’ name.” 

THE MESSENGER 
A monthly publication of           
   Zion Lutheran Church 
www.zionsuperior.org 

2022 E 2nd Street,  
Superior, WI 54880 

715-398-3663 

 Office Hours Monday through Friday 9:00 am—1:00 pm 
Pastor Victor will be in the office Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  

 

APRIL  2021 

Please continue to check Zion’s Web Page for closures/announcements during these 
challenging times. Continue to pray. God is in Control of all!          

www.zionsuperior.org 

Sunday Morning Worship    Go to the Zion Webpage at 
www.zionsuperior.org  The Home Page will allow you to access  Live 
Stream Worship.  Instructions are easy to follow. God Bless You and Stay Safe. 

During this challenging time, we are mailing all of the Newsletters. This is taking extra time and money on paper and 
postage. If you would prefer to have the Newsletter emailed to you (and see it in color) please phone the church or 

email us with your current email address we will make that change.  Thank you. Pearl 

At the council meeting on March 18, 2021, it was 
decided that Zion would again gather in person for 
worship beginning Easter Sunday, April 4th.   
Format will be one service at 10:00 which will also 
be livestreamed.   
We recommend that people who are at risk or have 
not yet been vaccinated not attend.  
Masks are required.  
There will be NO SINGING, as that is one of the 
things that spreads this disease most effectively.  
  
We will have liturgy and communion and Easter.   

 Thank you!  We greatly appreciate everyone making sandwich-
es for the food shelf, but the freezer is full and the weather winding up. 
Please no more sandwiches at this time. 
 Thank you to everyone for pitching in and making sandwiches.  
Vicky 

First Quarter giving statements will not be printed.  
If you would like to receive one, please call Linda at 715-398-6075. 

Hopefully church will open by the end of the second quarter and then we will be back to ñnormalò.  
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All Children ages 3 years through the 5th Grade are welcome at Zion Sunday School.  
Classes are Sunday mornings at 10:15 from September to May.   

To register your children for Sunday School, you may contact the church office  
(715-398-3663) or go to zionsuperior.org for a registration form or simply come to Zion 
 on any Sunday to get your child started on his or her journey of faith!  God loves our 

children and has wonderful things to teach them at Zion Sunday School.   
EVERYONE IS WELCOME! ZION SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Watch for information and guidelines when we are able to again meet  
inside the church. Announcements will be on the  
Zion web or you can call the Sunday School leaders.  
We will work together to keep our children safe. 
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Hello all. I suspect that this won't come as a surprise to anyone, but due to  
circumstances surrounding Covid-19 we will be starting this Logos year  
using Zoom. Hopefully it won't be too long before we'll be able to gather  
together again. We miss being together for lessons, enjoying Greg's  
cooking and games and just hanging out. 
 The schedule is as follows. We will be meeting using Zoom for an hour on Wednesdays, from 4-5. 
There will be time to share how things are going, watch a video, and have a lesson. You have a workbook 
so you can work along. We will continue to keep you posted on times and Zoom information.  
 Let us know if you have any questions or know of someone who would like to join us but needs   
further information.                  Looking forward to "seeing" you soon!       The Logos Team 

Be a friend on Facebook 
www.zionsuperior.org  

Check the Photo Gallery  
 www.zion superior.org  

Continue saving pennies.  
They really do count! 

Sharon 

A SPECIAL THANK YOU to all who have mailed or brought their tithes and 
offerings to the church during these pandemic days. Electric, water, 
phone...well the regular bills continue to arrive in the mail as you know.  

When you place your envelope into the mail slot, please be sure to push it in 
all of the way. Thanks. You are helping to keep the physical church open. 
Thank you for being the true church and for your prayer support. 

Please Remember: ñWhen you write a check to the food shelf, where does it 
go?ò  ñWorld Hungerò goes to the synod and ñFood Shelfò goes to Faith church Food 
Shelf.     If you want your gift to go to our food shelf beside the church door, you must 
label your check and envelope to say: ñZion Church Food Pantryò.    

Watch for announcements for time and place to meet               
as we determine safety regulations which apply. Thanks. 

The Food Shelf beside the main door is being used!  

Thank you to those who  fill the shelves so there is food  
for others in need. 

We continue to see many using this food shelf. The need is great. 
Thanks to all who have stepped up to keep these shelves full. 

May God richly bless you. 

¢I!bY ¸h¦ 
τǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƘƻ ǎŜǿ ƳƛǧŜƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǉǳƛƭǘǎΦ 
τǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƘƻ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ŬƴŀƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǿǊƛǘŜ ŎƘŜŎƪǎ 
τǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭƭȅ ǎŜƴŘ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƻ ƻǇŜǊŀǘŜ 
τǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŎƭŜŀƴ ŀƴŘ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜ 
τǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ Ƴŀƛƴǘŀƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ 
τǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ Ǉƭŀƴ ŀƴŘ ƭŜŀŘ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊƛŜǎ 
τǘƻ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀƭǘŀǊ ōŀƴƴŜǊǎ ϧ ǎŜƴŘ ƴƻǘŜǎ 
 

WELCA 
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Prayers of Protection: Nathan Anthony, Mathew Sherwood, Nick Luoma, Nathan Madsen, Keely Nelson, 
Andrew Hutton, Andrew Mattson, Joshua Seifert, and Michael Kuecher for all those who are in military  
service throughout the world. 
 Mathew Sherwood has graduated from two-week training for Warrant & Officer Candidate.  
Congratulations to Matt! 

 Keeley is stationed in Anchorage, Alaska. She is working as an EMT in the  
Womenôs Clinic. She is looking forward to visiting Superior when the Pandemic  
regulations allow.   
 Please let me know of an update for our Military men and women. Prayers for 
them on Sundays is not enough. An address would be appreciated for Birthday and  
Christmas greetings.  
 Several of our Military will be detained due to Corona Virus stipulations. Pray for 
them as they find terms extended and time will not allow them to visit family prior to next 
assignment.                 Thank you, Jan Arena  

Tuesday Missions Tuesdayôs Spiritual Growth and Missionôs is still running even with 

most people cutting fleece or sewing from home due to covid-19.   
       Many mittens were brought to specifically use in the Food Shelf by the front door. When placed 

into the cabinet they usually vanish overnight. There have also been 
scarves and warm hats crocheted. We thank all those who work at 
home to help keep people warmer throughout the colder months. We 
have received thankful comments from those families who have used 
the mittens and hats.  
       Questions please call Tanya Nelson at 218-391-4709.   
       Checks can be written out to Zion Lutheran Church and put  
Tuesdayôs Missions Group in the memo.   
   Thank you and God Bless!           Tanya 
 
 

Coronavirus.    Guidelines and regulations change as quickly as the weather in the 
Northland. Pastor continues to add encouraging words and information to the Web page. 
Please check that often. The first concern is to keep all of us safe and healthy. 
   Thanks to all who have used masks when in public places. And thanks to the many who 
have stepped up and made the masks for those who are in jobs that cannot be done from 
home. We watch the building and utility workers, maintenance and services, grocery and 
retail persons that we rely on to provide for our needs. Remember to thank them when 
they place items into the trunk of your car.  
    Most of the outside work has been completed for the year. We continue to clean and  
organize the inside as we plan a time to reopen safely. Many hands are needed to help us 
all stay safe and still maintain an inch of normalcy.         Thanks to all of those folk. 

SEW ’N SEWS  
 

I know we are anxious to get back to sewing together, but I Believe that it is 
a little early yet. Watch for more information on the times we will be able to 
meet. If you are anxious phone me and I will tell you which day we will be 
able to sew the 37 quilts that are waiting for our anxious hands to complete. 
Keep safe and keep praying for those who make the decision.  
 

   By the Grace of God it will be soon.            
    For supplies call Janet at 715-817-8567. 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday 
Wednes-
day 

Thursday Friday Saturday 

     

    
 

   

    1   Maundy 
Thursday 
Matthew 9:1-8  
On Line 
 

2 
Good Friday 
Matthew 10:1-8 
On Line 

3 

6   EASTER 
Services 

10AM 

5 
 
6:00 AA Mtg 

6  (recycling 
 
6:00 Al -Anon 
6:30 AA Mtg 

7 
 
LOGOS 
4-5 Zoom 

8 
 

 

9 
 

 

10 
 

11    

In Church 
Services 

10AM 
And on line 

12 
 
6:00 AA Mtg 
 
 
 

13 
 
5:00 Operations/
Finance 
6:00 Al -Anon 
6:30 AA Mtg 

14 
 
LOGOS 
4-5 Zoom 
 
 

15 
 

6:00 Church 
Council 

 

16 

 
17 
 

 

18    

In Church 
Services 

10AM 
And on line 

19 
 
6:00 AA Mtg 

20   (recycling) 
 
6:00 Al -Anon 
6:30 AA Mtg 

21 
 

LOGOS 
4-5 Zoom 
 
 

 

22 
 

 

23 
 

24 
 

25   
 

In Church 
Services 

10AM 
And on line 

26 
 
6:00 AA Mtg 

27 
 
6:00 Al -Anon 
6:30 AA Mtg 

28 
 
LOGOS 
4-5 Zoom 

29 30  

Watch for  
closures/openings  

according to  
Corona Mandates 

Drive through dinner starting at 6pm (until food is gone) 
 

No pre-orders or reservations, simply pull in parking lot 
 

Menu: Pulled Pork on a bun, Cole Slaw, 
Au Gratin Potatoes, Applesauce, Brownie 
 
 

Fundraiser for church ministries and outreach 
 
 

FREE WILL OFFERINGS ACCEPTED 

Friday  
April 9 

Drive Through 
Dinner 

(See  below) 

EASTER SERVICE 
10:00 in Church 
And Stream Lined 
See announcement 
on front page. 

Links posted on Facebook and website. 
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April 14ðRichard & Esther Nolanð65 years 
April 23ðBrian & Tammy Dittbrenderð16 years 
April 25ðGregory & Brenda Pluntzð29 Years 

Eric Evans  Apr 2 
Jerry Parenteau  Apr 4 
Gerald Williams Apr 4 
Emily Larson  Apr 8 

Josie Goad  Apr 11 
April Larson  Apr 13 
Deanna Traynor Apr 13 
Stella Weeks  Apr 14 
Ann Johnson  Apr 15 
Jade Johnson  Apr 15 
Steve Lamppa  Apr 16 
Kristen Johnson Apr 16 
Jeffrey Pearson  Apr 17 

Trey Pedersen  Apr 19 
Carl Mencel Jr.  Apr 22 
William McClelland Apr 24 
Robert Warner  Apr 25 
Mark Betterman Apr 28 
Sue Betterman  Apr 28 
Logan Amys  Apr 29 
Dannette Watkins Apr 29 
Leslee Kvam  Apr 30 

Our sincere prayers and encouragement 
To the Family and Friends of 

Shirley M. Mertz 
December 29, 1935-March 13, 2021 

Growing in Faith     As of  February 18, 2021 we owe $64,962.08.  

YTD Interest paid is 245.62. YTD Principal is 535.38. Monthly mortgage payment is $781.00. 
Please consider a gift to Growing in Faith above and beyond your regular giving. 

Thank you for your gifts. 

Care Basket Ministry Please take a Care Basket for those you know who have 
been ill, a death has occurred in the family, a person may need a smile to let 
them know we care about them. Baskets contain soup, a book, small presents in 
them and a card that states we care.  Baskets are in the closet in the fellowship 
hall.  Write on the  clipboard the date, recipient of basket, and who will deliver 
the basket.      Thank you for being the hands and feet to show others we care 
about them.                                   Sunnie and Tanya 

The Newsletter is snail mailed and sent on-line. I have noticed that a number of you  
receive snail mail and are listed on line. To save postage, please phone the 
church office at 715-398-3663.  We will make that change.          Thanks, Pearl 

Church Council for year 2021 

Term Ends January 2022 Term Ends January 2023 Term Ends January 2024 

Deanna Traynor Donald Anderson Vicki Holm, President 

Bob Warner, Vice President Tim Ingersoll Lynn Rochon 

Christel Lewis, Secretary Donna Meltz Anthony Anderson 

Aine Merrill, Treasurer     

Margaret Sundet     

Nomination committee-1year term 
Aine Merrill 
Donald Anderson 
Anthony Anderson 
  

Audit Committee-1 year 
Karen St. George 
Christel Lewis 
Donald Anderson 
  

Annual Synod Assembly- Repre-
sentatives (4-15, 4-17) 
Karen St.George & Tim Ingersoll 
Conference Assembly in March 
Aine Merrill & Polly Lohman 
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Church Council Meeting Minutes for February 18th, 2021 
 Council was held via ZOOM. Present were Deanna Traynor, Bob Warner, Christel Lewis, Aine 
Merrill, Don Anderson, Tim Ingersoll, Donna Meltz, Vicki Holm, Lynn Rochon and Anthony Anderson. 
 Meeting was called to order by President Vicki Holm at 6:00 pm.  
Devotions were given by Donna. Devotions for next month will be given by Lynn. 
 A motion was made by Bob and seconded by Donna to accept Januaryôs secretaryôs report. Motion 
carried. 
Treasurer’s Report: We ended the year slightly in the black. We have about $9,000 in the checking 
account. The paperwork for the new PPP loan has been submitted.  
Pastor’s Report: Lent services have started with the 4 other Superior ELCA churches. He is recording it 
on Tuesday so it can be out for the Wednesday lent service. Each church is including  different things in 
the service. Pastor is continuing with posting daily devotions.  
Discipleship: They are running LOGOs through ZOOM. The mentors met after the last meeting to discuss 
how to make it more interactive. 
Operations and Finance: We took in about $10,000 in January which is about $1,000 more than last   
January. The Endowment Fund has $15,630 in a Money Market account and $12,578 in a High Yield    
Account for a total of $28,208. We have a check book for the Money Market account and the money from 
the High Yield account can be transferred into the money market account. Then a check can be written to 
Portico for the amount the Council agrees to. We owe $32,605 to Pastorôs Portico Retirement Account. 
The committee recommends that the Council pay a minimum of $22,600 and up to $25,000 to offset that 
debt. They also recommend we purchase an upgrade to Shepherdôs Staff computer program that maintains 
all our church records, both clerical and financial for approximately $500 ï 600. Then Pearl Swanstrom, 
the Church Secretary, should get training on how to use the system for updating the system to more       
accurately report our congregation information. Greg, Linda and Bob will also get training.  
LOGOS: Deanna sends out texts to the high school students to see who wants to meet via ZOOM. 
A motion was made by Tim and seconded by Anthony to accept all reports. Motion carried. 
Unfinished Business:  
Constitution Committee status: A copy of the newly adopted constitution was sent to synod. The          
constitution committee is now done. 
Personnel Committee status: They were working under a policy that was dated from Sept 2008 that had no 
vacation policy in it. They recommend that we have a 1 week carryover. Then they found a policy from 
2007. Bob talked to Pearl, and she has a different policy. Kelly Thimm is the only    member of the       
Personnel committee from back then that is still active in the church. Bob asked him if he knows which 
policy was approved at the 2007 Annual Meeting. A motion was made by Aine and  seconded by Tim to 
table discussion about the Personnel Committeeôs recommendation about the  vacation policy until the 
March Council meeting. Motion carried 
New Business: 
There will be a Pulled Pork drive thru dinner fundraiser on March 4th. Flyers were put up at church for  
voters to see at elections this week. It will also be advertised on Facebook and the sign outside. Vickiôs 
goal is to have a drive thru dinner every other month. She will use the debit card for purchases of the food 
and any other supplies needed. 
 Paul Mencinger does our website and computer support. He does this for a living but charges us a 
very small fee. Bob will write a thank you letter to Paul. A motion was made by Bob and seconded by Tim 
that the council recognizes Paulôs year of service to the church for his web hosting and computer service.  
 Shepherds Staff is the software most Lutheran churches use for financial and clerical book keeping. 
Zionôs hasnôt been updated for 5 years. A motion was made by Bob and seconded by Aine to purchase an 
upgrade for between $500 and $700 to the software.  
 We owe the Pastorôs Portico Retirement Fund $32,605. We discussed using the Endowment Fund 
money to pay off that debt. We discussed keeping some of the money in the fund for emergencies and 
scholarships, the original intent of the fund. A motion was made by Tim and seconded by Donna to     
transfer $25,000 from the Endowment Fund to the Portico Retirement Fund as soon as possible.  
Motion carried. 
 A motion was made at 7:19 by Tim and seconded by Bob to adjourn. Motion carried. 
Submitted by Christel Lewis 
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 Crosses We Donôt Choose 
 

Then Jesus told them, ñé take up their cross and follow me.ò Matthew 16:24b 
 

Dear Members and Friends of the Northwest Synod of Wisconsin,  
 
 My friend Julieôs mom had dementia. Julie picked up that cross and carried it as her beloved 
mother faded away. Paul was in second grade when he was diagnosed with diabetes. It was a cross he 
would carry for the rest of his life. Ericaôs drug addiction was a cross she and her family carried for 
years until she found sobriety. They were all crosses they didnôt choose. 
Jesus carried his cross on the road to his crucifixion. Along the way he falls, and a man named Simon 
of Cyrene is forced to pick up Jesusô cross and carry it the rest of the way to Calvary. Simon was most 
likely a reluctant cross bearer. Most of us are reluctant cross bearers. We donôt choose the pain or     
suffering weôve been dealt, and yet we carry the load.  We donôt choose to carry another personôs cross 
when they are too weak to carry it themselves, but we are at times compelled by love to do so.  
 This month marks the one year anniversary of the pandemic. It is a cross that weôve all carried 
to one degree or another. For some it has been an inconvenience and for others a heavy burden of     
suffering and profound grief. Theologically there is no way to put a positive spin on the coronavirus or 
2020. It has been a cross we didnôt choose. The strain of carrying this cross is evident in our country 
and congregations. We are all weary of it.  
 On Palm/Passion Sunday and Good Friday we are drawn into the story of Jesusô arrest, trial, 
and death. We walk alongside him in the crowd as he carries his cross, our cross, compelled by love.  
We walk with a suffering Jesus straining under the weight of this cross, stumbling, falling, getting back 
up and finally letting go, letting another carry it. Jesus knew pain in his human body, and so Jesus 
knows our every weakness. Jesus himself was beaten, knew suffering and was unable to carry the 
weight this cross. He falls to the ground under the weight of his love for us. 
 As a church we invite others to walk in the way of Jesus knowing that they are carrying crosses 
they didnôt choose for themselves. We invite others to walk in the way of Jesus because as a           
community of faith we shoulder the burden and carry it all together. We help another carry their cross 
out of love. We are Simon of Cyrene.  
 Maybe that is what this past year has taught us; that we need each other; we arenôt alone. 
Weôve been isolated, quarantined, but not alone. We canôt take our congregations for granted. We need 
our faith communities and the relationships with other believers because we canôt carry our own cross-
es. We follow the way of Jesus together bearing our neighborôs crosses out of love.    
 It is in the cross that Jesus carried and on which he was crucified that we can know the love of 
God and salvation. This is Lutherôs Theology of the Cross. It is in the crosses that we as a community 
of faith carry together as we follow in the way of Jesus that we too see and know the love God.  
 Dear friends of the Northwest Synod of Wisconsin, I am grateful for you, that during the      
pandemic, we were able to walk in the way of Jesus together.  
 
May you each know the joy of Easter!   
    
  Christ is Risen.  
      He is risen indeed.   
 
Bishop Laurie Skow-Anderson 
 

Inspired by an article titled Crosses 
we donôt choose in March 10, 2021 
Christian Century by Debie Thomas 

Simon of Cyrene Matthew 27:32 
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PASTORS    PAGE 
 
 

 April is nearly here which means that we are getting ready for 
Easter (on the 4th).  We will be gathering in person for the first time 
in over a year (the last time was March 15, 2020), and I am really 
excited about it. 
 Of course, some things will be different.  In order to promote 
safety all around, we will (as we have done for the past many months) wear masks when 
we are gathered inside.  Those who are speaking (lector, assisting minister, pastor) will  
remove their masks while they are talking so that they will be more clearly understood.   
 We are going to ask that people sit in their family groups distanced from other  
family groups.  I can sit right next to Karen, for example, but not right next to someone 
who is not part of my ñmasklessò circle. 
 There will be communion!  In talking about how to serve communion, it was      
decided that the wine/juice would be served by having the individual glasses in the trays; 
they will be set in alternate places to that it will be easier for people to reach in and take the 
glass without accidentally touching another glass.  Because it isnôt possible to carefully 
place the wafers in a tray so that they donôt touch, I will be handing the host to those who 
participate in the sacrament. 
 We welcome anyone to worship.  We always have, and I think (as long as we are 
actually meeting) we always will.  I hope that you all use prudence in making your         
decision to join in person or continue to watch on the livestream, which we will continue  
to do. 
 Worship on Easter Sunday will be at 10:00, as will subsequent worship services.  
The guidelines from the public health folks say that singing is one of the most effective 
ways to spread the pandemic ï multiple times worse than simply breathing because we are 
expelling our breath with vigor when we sing.  Since there will be no hymnody, we will 
continue with one service until it is safe to sing together. 
 Also, please note that for Holy Week, worship on Maundy Thursday and Good   
Friday will be done digitally.  Bethel, Concordia, Our Saviorôs and Zion are all working 
together for these services, and they will be posted online.  Please look for further           
information on this as it comes due. 
 Finally, you may have heard that Pastor Will Mowchin of Pilgrim Lutheran Church 
is going to be retiring this summer.  The council at Pilgrim is looking at ways to continue 
with coordination between them and the other churches in Superior ï probably without 
calling another pastor, which means that they will be doing some other leadership format.  
The councils of Pilgrim, Bethel, and Zion will be meeting with Pastor Erin Nelson, the 
synodôs Director of Evangelical Ministries, on April 6 by Zoom to begin exploring new 
ways of working together. 
 
         Blessings,  

         Pastor Victor 
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GATHERING 
The Holy Spirit calls us together as the people of God. 

THANKSGIVING FOR BAPTISM 
In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. 
Amen. 

Joined to Christ in the waters of baptism, we are clothed with God's mercy and forgiveness. Let us give 
thanks for the gift of baptism. 
 

We give you thanks, O God, for in the beginning your Spirit moved over the waters and by your Word you 
created the world, calling forth life in which you took delight. Through the waters of the flood you deliv-
ered Noah and his family. Through the sea you led your people Israel from slavery into freedom. At the 
river your Son was baptized by John and anointed with the Holy Spirit. By water and your Word you claim 
us as daughters and sons, making us heirs of your promise and servants of all. We praise you for the gift of 
water that sustains life, and above all we praise you for the gift of new life in Jesus Christ. Shower us with 
your Spirit, and renew our lives with your forgiveness, grace, and love. To you be given honor and praise 
through Jesus Christ our Lord in the unity of the Holy Spirit, now and forever. 
Amen. 
 

GREETING 
The grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, the love of God, and the communion of the Holy Spirit be with you all. 
And also with you. 
 

PRAYER OF THE DAY 
 

WORD 
 

FIRST READING: 
After the reading: The word of the Lord.  Thanks be to God. 
 

PSALM: 
 

SECOND READING: 
After the reading: The word of the Lord.  Thanks be to God. 
 

GOSPEL: 
The Gospel is announced: The Holy Gospel according to ______, the ___ chapter. 
Glory to you, O Lord. 
Following the reading: The Gospel of the Lord. 
Praise to you, O Christ. 
 

SERMON 
 

HYMN OF THE DAY 
 

CREED 
I believe in God, the Father almighty, 

creator of heaven and earth. 
I believe in Jesus Christ, God’s only Son, our Lord, 

who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, 
born of the virgin Mary, 
suffered under Pontius Pilate, 
was crucified, died, and was buried; 
he descended to the dead.* 
On the third day he rose again; 
he ascended into heaven, 
he is seated at the right hand of the Father, 
and he will come to judge the living and the dead. 

I believe in the Holy Spirit, 
the holy catholic church, 
the communion of saints, 
the forgiveness of sins, 
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the resurrection of the body, 
and the life everlasting. Amen. 

 

PRAYERS OF INTERCESSION 
 

PEACE 
The peace of Christ be with you always. 
And also with you. 
 

THANKSGIVING AT THE TABLE 
In the night in which he was betrayed, our Lord Jesus took bread, and gave thanks; broke it, and gave it to 
his disciples, saying: Take and eat; this is my body, given for you. Do this for the remembrance of me. 
 

Again, after supper, he took the cup, gave thanks, and gave it for all to drink, saying: This cup is the new 
covenant in my blood, shed for you and for all people for the forgiveness of sin. Do this for the remem-
brance of me. 
 

LORD’S PRAYER 
Gathered into one by the Holy Spirit, let us pray as Jesus taught us. 

Our Father, who art in heaven, 
hallowed be thy name, 
thy kingdom come, 
thy will be done, 

on earth as it is in heaven. 
Give us this day our daily bread; 
and forgive us our trespasses, 

as we forgive those 
who trespass against us; 

and lead us not into temptation, 
but deliver us from evil. 

For thine is the kingdom, 
and the power, and the glory, 
forever and ever. Amen. 

INVITATION TO COMMUNION 
The Body of Christ, given for you. 
 

The Blood of Christ, shed for you. 
 

PRAYER AFTER COMMUNION 
Let us pray. 
Life-giving God, in the mystery of Christôs resurrection you send light to conquer darkness, water to give 
new life, and the bread of life to nourish your people. Send us forth as witnesses to your Sonôs resurrection, 
that we may show your glory to all the world, through Jesus Christ, our risen Lord. 
Amen. 

SENDING 
God blesses us and sends us in mission to the world. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

BLESSING 
The Lord bless you and keep you. 
The Lordôs face shine on you with grace and mercy. 
The Lord look upon you with favor and give you peace. 
Amen. 
 

DISMISSAL 
Go in peace. Serve the Lord. 
Thanks be to God. 

 
From sundaysandseasons.com.        Copyright © 2020 Augsburg Fortress. All rights reserved. 
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THE MESSENGER 
MAY    2020  

ZION LUTHERAN CHURCH - ELCA 
ñGathering together, Growing in faith,  
and Going into the world in Jesusô name.ò 
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